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Summary

From June 20 through July 26, the financial aid task force appointed by President Dusty R. Johnston met to review current practices and policies in the area of Ozarka College financial aid distribution to students.  The primary goal of the task force was to assess the student friendliness, to review efficiency and effectiveness of the processes and functions of the financial aid department and to evaluate the compliance with state and federal policy.

Much of the committee’s work involved defining those practices which were ‘institutional policy’ versus those which were mandated by federal aid sources.  Cindy Rush served as recorder for the various meetings of the committee.  Karla Rush chaired the task force.
All in all, the task force recognized some solid core components to the financial aid office and its mission to help students afford an education at Ozarka College.  The policies and procedures previously have been unstructured under the auspices of the vice president for finance because that approach offered flexibility to deal with student situations which notes a genuine desire to help students succeed.

Several recommendations follow in this report as do acknowledgement of some of the strengths of the department.  In addition, a recommended ‘financial aid policies and procedures handbook’ has been developed as a guide for future reference by financial aid staff, campus administration and student advisors.
Department Strengths

The following strengths were identified by the task force in reference to the current processes in financial aid:

· Students have access to individualized counseling from financial aid staff regarding their student aid awards and necessary documentation to meet qualification guidelines.

· The newly restructured student services department (to include financial aid) provides greater convenience to students who are seeking enrollment at Ozarka.

· The financial aid office works closely with the department of information systems on campus to utilize technology as much as possible for efficiency of processing student aid reports and to coordinate student billing with the finance office.

Recommendations

· Ozarka College has a board policy (BPPM 5.52) to address student financial aid in the student services section.  Records indicate the policy has been revised three times since its inception in May 1994.  This policy seems up to date and appropriate with the exception of clarification needed on the waiver of employee tuition.  The task force suggests the word ‘family’ should be better defined as spouse and/or dependents to allow college staff to process waivers without the need to make interpretations or designations of ‘family’ members.  This would provide consistency and ease in the fair implementation of the policy.  
In addition, the board policy states the VP for Finance will manage financial aid matters therefore requires updating to align with the new organizational structure on campus.
· In the past, federal work-study has been distributed after the student award notifications have been made.  The task force recommends developing an organized process for assignment of work study positions to accomplish the three specified goals of the program: educational employment experience for students; opportunity for students to earn money to pay for school; and, valuable resource for the institution to utilize student assistants.   This process will provide more ownership for the departmental supervisors and offer better organization to the program and use of the federal dollars Ozarka receives while hopefully attracting quality students who might otherwise seek employment off campus.  A proposed plan might be:

· Departments request any anticipated work-study positions prior to August 1.  Job description and number of hours needed should be included.

· Financial aid office qualifies student applicants who are eligible for federal work-study money and notify students with award letter to inquire if they would like to work on campus.

· When students accept work-study position, financial aid will notify departments of eligible students who will then be interviewed by persons who will select and supervise the student worker.
· Departmental supervisors will manage student’s work hours and timesheets with the Office of Payroll.  Payroll will monitor with financial aid the number of hours a student is approved to work each semester.
· The titles of the financial aid staff are unaligned with their tasks.  Ozarka College has an assistant financial aid director but no designated financial aid director (a position former Vice President for Finance maintained).  In alignment with the organizational chart, the task force recommends the VPSS or other designee from the President be named the official director of financial aid.

· In various matters dealing with individual student aid issues, the task force located the need for a financial aid committee to make decisions about special circumstances (professional judgments), appeals from students on suspension, etc.  The President will appoint the financial aid committee members.
· Student records are presently being stored in less than desirable spaces around campus.  The task force recommends disposal of old records involving students’ financial information as determined no longer needed by the financial aid office.

· Since students are becoming accustomed to the myozarka portal, the task force recommends the website be used for student convenience as much as possible in informing students of financial aid news, available scholarships, etc.  A frequently asked questions section could be added for additional clarity.  Student also might benefit from an itemized cost of attendance on the web.
· Package all student aid at once, distributing funds based on student eligibility and order of completed application files.  Funds for each type of aid would be distributed as long as they are available.  This process would encourage early application for financial aid.
· Current publications indicate a financial aid application deadline of May 1.  The committee recommends in lieu of a set deadline day, the financial aid office process applications on a first-come first-awarded basis.  This would allow packaging to be done periodically throughout the summer and would offer added incentive to students to apply as early as possible for financial aid each year.

· The committee discussed in length the current policy on student academic progress and financial aid suspension with an absence of a probationary time.   The task force recommends the implementation of a probationary semester to run consecutively with the students’ enrollment.  During the probation semester, students would be required to complete an equivalent number of hours (full-time or part-time) as their status from the previous semester indicated.  An unsatisfactory probation semester will then lead to suspension from financial aid at which time students may appeal to the financial aid committee for reinstatement.
The committee agreed that students should be accountable for their progress in order to continue to receive financial aid and instead of just notifying students they were on probation, each student would also be required to attend an advisory session on the importance of maintaining their grades in relation to eligibility for future student aid.  Students could attend a general session or meet with a financial aid advisor individually to fully understand the seriousness of the probation and what is required to maintain financial aid eligibility in the future at Ozarka College.  
· At the beginning of the fall semester each year, the financial aid personnel will be invited to give a short update to faculty advisors on how financial aid eligibility can be impacted by students’ decisions to add/drop, change major, and various other pertinent topics.  The task force recommends this forum to allow more informed advising to take place across the campus.

· The task force recognized the need for scholarships to be streamlined and defined to the point that all campus participants will be informed.  The college’s academic and privately-funded scholarships do impact student awards and must be taken into consideration when overall financial aid packages are developed.  The task force recommends the formation of a scholarship committee to work in unison with the college foundation board and the financial aid office to develop a comprehensive institutional plan to supplement student financial needs beyond federal and state funds.  
· At present, the Vice President for Finance administers emergency loans from the Ozarka Foundation.  This function should be performed in consultation with the financial aid staff by the President or designee.

· The financial aid office will develop and obtain a release document prior to releasing any financial aid information about a student.

· The attached policy and procedure book reflects recommended practices related to student financial aid.  If adopted by the Ozarka College administration, appropriate changes would be necessary in the next printing of the college catalog.  In particular, the organizational functions can be updated to match with the current assigned departments.  In many cases, policy in print lists the Vice President for Finance as the final decision maker in student aid matters.  The Vice President for Student Services now supervises financial aid functions on campus.
